Select Board’s Meeting

Town of Bowdoin, Maine
04/24/2023

Present were:
Marc Bernier

Deborah Marquis
Brad Totten

6:23 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative

Reviewed and signed Minutes for 04/17/2023. The warrant was not signed. Motion to accept by Marc Bernier,
second by Deborah Marguis, all in favor.

Other Business:

Deborah stated that the General Assistance auditor gave a passing report to the Town but

the Town does not have a copy of the current General Assistance ordinance, so the auditor gave
Deborah a 2022 copy. Deborah will call General Assistance office and see if we need to have a Town
meeting for the updated General Assistance Ordinance.

David Manfredi was appointed as Treasurer, Marc Bernier made the motion, Deborah Marquis
second, all in favor. Melanie R. Page swore him in.

John Lamarca, a licensed trapper and resident of Bowdoinham was in to introduce himself to the Select
Board. He takes care of nuisance beavers. His typical charge is $50.00 for an assessment, $35.00 per
beaver and $50.00 for each required check every 2 days.

Karan Stark and David Manfredi will get together to go over the warrants.

Marc and Brad gave David their phone numbers and e-mail, Deborah had already given him hers.
The Board discussed that the Treasurer’s office should be where Deborah’s office is so he will be abie
to see incoming people.



Deborah stated that there are 5, 1-hour training sessions left with Trio.

e Karan —there will be treasurer training in October and Lein training in August. Karan asked if a letter
had been received yet from the Auditors. The Town would like to include the letter with the tax bill in
July along with some other Town information.

e Question was asked who had the Home Depot credit card. Marc Bernier made a motion to cancel ali
credit cards other than the 1 Town credit card. Karan requested access to credit card statements.

e Deborah stated she would train David on her payroll information.

Adjournment at 7:25 PM Marc Bernier made the motion, Brad Totten second, all in favor.

Respectfully Submitted by Melanie R. Page



